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MESSAGE FROlvi THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Colleagues: 

It was heartwarming to find a record-breaking attendance at 
our Pine Brook meeting. Of even greater significance were the interest, 
participation, and congeniality of all those who were present. The 
program was sufficiently diversified to command constant attention, 
and the beautiful physical surroundings lent an unusual atmosphere to 
the occasion. vJe now look forward to next year's meeting in the hope 
that an even greater number will be in attendance. You will be notified 
of the exact place and date of the 1957 meeting in the next issue of 
the Bulletin. 

In the meantime, we hope that as many of you as possible will 
attend one or more of the various Regional Business Law Association 
Meetings, which are to be held before the next annual meeting of the 
National Association. 

We would appreciate very much hearing from any of you concern­
ing the formation of new regional associations, or concerning increases 
in the membership of our existing regional organi~ation. 

Your officers will be very grateful to receive any suggestions 
that will enable us to make 1956-57 the greatest year in the history 
of our Association. 

We would like to express our appreciation for the fine work 
you have all done in the past and to urge again your continued cooperation 
with us in forwarding the purposes and objectives of the American Business 
Law Association. 

WCH/rp 

Most cordially yours, 

Wesley c. Harter 
President 


